
 
 
 
CHARLEY TOPPINO & SONS, INC. 
 
P.O. BOX 787  KEY WEST, FLORIDA 33041  (305) 296-5606  FAX (305) 296-5189 
 

Karen Olsen     SW ENHANCEMENT PROJECT 
Special Projects Designer   PHASE IV: EN-0907,EN0908 
City of Key West     LAP FM#: 426517,426518-1 
Engineering Dept.     VIRGINIA ST / APPLEROUTH LANE 
 
January 4, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: TIME EXTENSION REQUEST:  ARRA 2009 SIDEWALK ENHANCEMENT 

PROJECT  PHASE IV- VIRGINIA ST / APPLEROUTH LANE 
 
 
Karen, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to request a time extension for Phase IV of the Sidewalk 
Enhancement Project. 
 
We are anticipating long delay times due to issues of encroachment of property owners onto 
the City’s Right of Ways.  Also, there have been some stormwater runoff issues which 
entailed addition design time.  
 
With these factors in mind we will not be able to complete the projects within the contractual 
time frame.  We therefore are requesting a 200 day extension to Phase IV.  The present 
completion date is February 5, 2011.  The new completion date would be August 24, 2011. 
 
If you have any questions please call. 
 
Sincerely; 
CHARLEY TOPPINO & SONS, INC. 
 
 
 
 
Ronald J. Armstrong 
Project Manager 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 
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